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The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on June 11, 1988.

The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on June 11, 1988.

The regular annual meeting of the HRC, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 11, 1988, at 11:00am CDT, at the Wilson World Hotel, Memphis, TN, the president being in the chair and the secretary being present.

The minutes of the last annual meeting were read and approved.

The treasurer’s report was read approved.

The nominating committee report that the following individuals were nominated for election as vice president:

Mr. Gerald Thompson, Fox River Valley HRC

Mr. Ed Morris, Side-by-Side HRC

Mr. Mike McConnell, Platte Valley HRC

Mr. Dale Flenthrope, Big D HRC

Mr. Bimbo West, Toledo Bend HRC

Mr. Bob Region, Central Louisiana HRC

Mr. Fred Miller, President, UKC, reported that effective January 1, 1989, all dogs must be registered with UKC and all handlers/owners must be HRC members in good standing in order to participate in and receive championship points in licensed HRC/UKC seasoned and finished hunt tests.  Started dogs have sixty days after earning championship points to be registered.  Mr. Miller also indicated the UKC hunt test rules would require all pump and automatic shotguns to be plugged.

A proposal, tabled at the last annual meeting, submitted by the Michigan HRC, to change judging guidelines to include the rule that no nudge shall judge a dog owned by him/her was withdrawn.

A proposal, tabled at the last annual meeting, submitted by the Kentucky HRC, to change the requirements to become a licensed judge was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the Central Louisiana HRC, to increase the fee from $1 to $2 for each dog entered in HRC/UKC licensed hunt tests, payable to HRC was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Southern Colorado HRC, to increase the number of points from 20 to 30 to achieve the title of HR with a mandate to the Executive Committee to develop an equitable grandfather clause was approved.

A proposal, submitted by Rob Bell, HRC member, to change the requirements and point award sequence in achieving HR and HRC was submitted to the HRC club presidents.  This proposal will be discussed and voted on at the club level and the results reported to secretary in writing to later than the close of business on July 11, 1988.

A proposal, submitted by the Central Texas HRC, that any changes to existing Rules and Guidelines for the HRC hunt tests require approval at two consecutive annual meetings was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the side by side HRC, to change judging guidelines to require all judges to attend at least one judging clinic (see enclosure1) was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Michigan HRC, to allow new clubs to grandfather one started and one seasoned judge (see enclosure 2) was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Central Louisiana HRC, to appoint a judge’s review committee was withdrawn.

A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, to not allow a judge to judge any do belonging to a family member was withdrawn.

A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, to not allow a judge to judge any dog in which they have an ongoing economic interest was defeated.

New Business C

Proposal to HRC Board of Directors for Annual Meeting

June 13-14, 1987

Submitted by Bill Davin

Proposal:
I propose that the words “immediately following the annual meeting” be inserted instead of October in the By-Laws for the beginning of the term of office for elected officers.

Justification:
This change in wording will:

1
Remove any question as to who is in charge of the various duties.

2
Will permit new policies passed at the annual meeting to be instigated by those officers who will have to deal with them for the next two years.

3
Make for a smoother transition.

4
Permit appointments to be made at the annual meeting while everyone is present.

5
Reduce the possibility of a lame duck session.
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A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, that professional dog trainers not be allowed to judge was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, that owner/Handlers that achieve the HRC title with their dog be allowed to apprentice on the finished level was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the Michigan HRC, to change started test Rule VIII (see enclosure 3) was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Michigan HRC, to change seasoned test Rule VIII was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the side by side HRC, to only use dead birds in started hunt tests was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, to sea minimum age on started dogs was defeated.

A proposal, submitted by the Big D HRC, to seat a consistent policy for shackled birds died for lack of support.

A proposal, submitted by the Southern Colorado HRC, to restrict the Grand Hunt from being held in the same state for two years died for lack of support.

A proposal, submitted by Southern Colorado HRC, that the grand hunt be conducted by a committee of members from each district was defeated.

A revised proposal, submitted by the side by side HRC, to return to the 300 point requirement to attain the title of GRHRC (see enclosure 4) was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Central Texas HRC, to provide a certificate verifying that the dog has achieved the HR title was approved.

A proposal, submitted by the Central Louisiana HRC, that all club presidents receive a copy of the annual meeting minutes within 30 days was approved.

A proposal, submitted by Bill Davin, Past President HRC, that all motions involving rule changes to be voted on by the Board of Directors, must be presented to the board via the secretary in writing at least 60 days prior to the vote.

The president directed the grand hunt committee to select and announce the date and location of the fall grand hunt as soon as possible.

The president announced he would appoint a committee to organize and select a time and location for the 1989 annual meeting.

An election was conducted and Mr. Bimbo West was selected as Vice President.

A discussion was held concerning the reinstatement of judges who have been decertified as a result of not meeting the hunter safety certificate requirement.  Upon submission of a valid certificate to UKC a judge, assuming he continues to meet all other requirements, will be reinstated immediately.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15pm CDT.

Peter L Plummer, Secretary

A
All judges, either grandfathered or apprenticed, will have one year to attend a licensed judging seminar or lose their rating.  All judges who have already attended a judging seminar will be credited as having met their requirement.  This rule is for one seminar total and not one per class.

B
All judges will be required to either judge one event or attend one judging seminar every two years to keep their rating.

C
All judges currently working through the classes apprentices will have to have at least one judging seminar earned to obtain their finished rating.  This seminar, as currently outlined in HRC rules, will eliminate one of the required apprentice hunts.

Enclosure 1, Minutes, HRC Annual Meeting 1988

Permit any new club registering for the first time only, to grandfather one judge in each, the started and seasoned classes.  This request may be made only with the concurrence of a majority of the new clubs board of directors, and these persons must judge the clubs preliminary hunt, under an approved judge.  The request must also be accompanied by verification of ability, signed by the HRC officer that presides during the preliminary hunt.

Enclosure 2, Minutes, HRC Annual Meeting 1988

Gunners and bird boys must be inconspicuous and blend in with the local environment.  When bird boys and gunners are hidden, an attention getting shot or shots will be used or a duck or goose call will be used before the birds are thrown.  A shot must be fired when the bird is at the op of it’s arc.

Enclosure 3, Minutes, HRC Annual Meeting 1988

A
Return to the 300 point requirement as originally required.

B
All dogs passing finished tests would continue to earn 20 points toward their GRHRC.

C
Once a dog has earned 100 championship points and it’s HRC, it would be eligible to compete in the grand hutns.

D
Any dog passing a grand would earn 40 championship points.

E
For any dog to earn his GRHRC< he must have earned the minimum of 300 points, including a minimum of two passed grand hunts.

F
This rule would be retroactive and any dogs earning finished points after earning their HRC would receive those points.  Dogs having earned grand hunts would get credit for 40 points in leiu of the 25 currently earned.

Enclosure 4, Minutes, HRC Annual Meeting 1988
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